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FROM THE  PRINCIPAL 

 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 
I feel very sad that my time as acting Principal is coming to a close. This school 
has such a warm and welcoming feel about it.  The children are beautiful and 
friendly, parents always offering a smile as they stop for a chat, and the staff 
have made me feel a part of the Wellers Hill team since the moment I arrived.  
Thank you to everyone, for making my five weeks here so enjoyable and  
fulfilling. 

 
School Events 
Wellers has had something for everyone over this last fortnight, with a number of wonderful 
opportunities for our community to be a part of our school life.  
Last week, we invited parents to observe our bilingual classes to enjoy our wonderful immersion 
program.   
 
On Monday we had our “Poetry in Pyjamas” morning with our Year 1 students and families.  We 
also had our Senior Track and Field Day 1. 
 
Tuesday was Day 2 of our Track and Field showcasing the sporting prowess of many of our 
Wellers Hill students. 
 
Thursday is Fairy tale day for our Prep students. I look forward to seeing our book characters 
coming to life on this day. 
 
Friday is our Under 8’s Day with the theme “Country to Coast”.   
All-in-all, a truly lovely way to end a very busy term. 
 
Lockdown 
Today our students participated in a lockdown drill. These drills are done each term to ensure 
our students are well prepared should a real lockdown occur.  I encourage parents to discuss 
this with their children outlining the importance of such a response in a critical incident.  If you 
have any questions or concerns, please speak to your child’s teacher. 
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Music Night – 17th July 
Fete – Harmonies on the Hill – 6th August 
Term 3 Commences on Monday 10 July  
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Report Cards 
Report cards will be emailed home later this week.  Our staff have been working tirelessly over 
the course of this term to ensure we have the most up-to-date email details for every student.  If 
you do not receive a Semester One report card for your child, please contact the school. 
 
Winter Vacation 
The school holiday period runs from Saturday June 24 to Sunday July 9.  School resumes on 
Monday July 10, for Term 3. 
 
Please have a very safe and enjoyable holiday with your children and thank you, again, for 
having me at your amazing school. 
 
Kind regards 
Susan 
 
 

SPORT NEWS 
 
Term 2 - Week 10 
 
Sports Dates for Term 3 
Junior Cross Country (Prep – 3)  > TBC 
Junior Sports Day (Prep – 3)  > TBC 
Senior Interschool Gala Day (Yr 4-6) > 22nd August (Tentative) 
 
Met East Regional Cross Country Trials 
Well done to the Wellers Hill students who competed at the Met East Regional Cross Country 
event on Thursday 8th June. 
 
Junior Cross Country – Postponed to Term 3  
A date is yet to be confirmed for the Junior Cross Country event which was unfortunately 
postponed due to the weather last week. 
 
Senior Sports Carnival – Years 4, 5 & 6 only 
Our senior sports carnival was held this week. Thank you to all the staff and parents that helped 
out with the running of the carnival. 
Ribbons were handed out for each individual event. Age Champions will be announced at the 
next whole school parade. 
 
District Sports Trials 
Information regarding district sport trials will be published in the school newsletter as it comes to 
hand. We make up just one school of more than 30 schools in our district so spaces at trials are 
normally limited to five students, maximum, per school. As such, not all students who ask to go 
to district trials can be considered, with preference given to 12 year old’s first (as per district 
school selection policy) and those with more experience including club representative teams. 
Please keep an eye on the newsletter to find out what trials are occurring so that you don’t miss 
out. 
 
Mt Gravatt District Girls Rugby League Trials 
Mt Gravatt District trials for Girls Rugby League will be on towards the end of this term. If you 
play Rugby League at a high standard , see Mr Grennan for more information. Please note 
details have not yet been released for this trial. Also note that school nominations are limited 
with preference given to students turning twelve as per Mt Gravatt District Sport policy. 
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Mt Gravatt District Girls & Boys Cricket Trials 
Mt Gravatt District trials for Cricket will be on in Term 3. If you play Cricket at a high standard , 
see Mr Grennan for more information. Please note details have not yet been released for this 
trial. Also note that school nominations are limited with preference given to students turning 
twelve as per Mt Gravatt District Sport policy. 
 
 
Thank you all for continued support of Wellers Hill Sports in 2017. 
 
 
MUSIC NEWS 

ALL MUSIC STUDENTS  

Music Night – Save the Date 

Please put Monday the 17 th of July at 6pm (Monday night of Week 2)  in your calendars for 
Music Night.   

All Music Students  are expected to be in attendance so please save this date.  A note will 
follow shortly.   

Harmonies On The Hill – Save the Date 

Please put Sunday the 6 th of August  in your calendars for Harmonies on the Hill 
performances!  

All Music Students  are involved so please save this date and invite family and friends! 

CHOIR NEWS 

Choir Levies, Email and Rehearsals 

All choir students should have received a note outlining levies to be paid.   

This note also explains email contact with the Music Support Group (MSG).  Please collect one 
of these notes from Mrs Kristensen if you/your child have not received one.   

Parents of Year Two choir students  should also have received a choir commitment form  
which should be signed by both student and parent and returned to Mrs Kristensen/the office 
ASAP.   

Please ensure students arrive 5 minutes prior to the start time for rehearsal to ensure the 
rehearsal can begin on time.   

If students are/will be absent for rehearsal/s please advise Mrs Kristensen on 
gkris11@eq.edu.au 

INSTRUMENTAL MUSIC  NEWS  

Strings 

No Lessons or rehearsals for Strings this Week. 

Due to the Junior Strings camp there will be no lessons or rehearsal before school in week 10. 
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Junior Strings Camp (Grade 3’s)  

Don’t forget the camp is this Thursday-Friday (June 22nd-23rd) for Grade 3 students. Students 
are to arrive at Marshall RD PAC at 9:15am and wear free dress. The camp concludes with a 
concert on Friday at 1:45pm for all family to attend.    

Essential Elements Interactive App – Strings (Grade  4,5, 6 students only)   

Students are also encouraged to download and use the “Essential Elements Interactive” app on 
their Ipad, or you can access it from a computer. This app is designed to work with the Essential 
Elements Method Books. This is a great way for students to practise. A letter has gone home 
this week with information on how to register and install the app in preparation to use in Term 
3.    

Parent Emails – Strings  

An email went home on Friday June 16th to all members of the Strings Program. A number of 
emails have bounced back, so if you did not receive the email, please let me know via email 
jpric211@eq.edu.au. I will send important emails home so please check this.    

 

BAND NEWS 

Term 3 Band 

All band rehearsals and lessons will commence Term 3, week 1. Please note Junior Concert 
Band (Yr 4) rehearsal will be ON the first day of school Monday 10th July 7:30am. Junior band 
rehearsal will also still be on in week 2 for those year 4 students not attending the St Helena 
excursion. Lesson timetables have been issued to students and emailed to parents in 
preparation for day 1 next term.  

Essential Elements Interactive 

Congratulations to all the year 4 and 5 students on completing their recording tasks for Term 2. 
It has been wonderful to listen to the students recordings each week and note the improvement 
in their playing and performance skills. Remember to check the RESOURCE section of the app 
to find recordings of band music as well as instructional videos on technique.  

Band and Strings - Establishing Practice Routines 

Parents please help students to establish consistent practice routines at home.  Maintaining 
frequent and established practices every week is the best way to ensure progress (and 
therefore satisfaction) on any instrument.  For many of our busy students this will mean 
balancing other extra-curricular commitments, so please help your child by creating a clear and 
consistent practice schedule! 

 
Happy Music Making and have a fantastic break! 
 
Mrs Kristensen, Mrs Rosewarne, Mrs Price.   
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CAPTAINS’ CORNER  
 
 

It was great to see the students supporting their State of Origin 
Teams today. 
 
Only two days left for this term. We hope everyone has a safe 
and relaxing holiday.  
 

 
 

Catherine Ellerton, Layla Borhani, 
Joel Taylor, Mitchell Holm 
 
 

GOOD NEWS STORY 
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FOUND ITEMS 
 
Black Watch 
Navy blue wallet 
Please see the school office staff 
 
 

EMERGENCY CONTACTS 
 

Please ensure the school has up-to-date information regarding emergency contacts so 
that you can be contacted promptly if required. 
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FROM THE GUIDANCE OFFICE 
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P-2 Parade Certificates for 9 June 2017  
 
 

 
 
Prep F Hanna P Lucas L 

Prep J Jake H Kapri R 

Prep M Joel E Elyssa B 

Prep P Alisa C Marcus E 

Prep TM Lucienne M Oscar A 

1C Ryan Aamani 

1T Archer Sofia 

IH Abeer A Cai S 

1P Isla W Blake L 

1RE Cillian Theo 

1/2BL Veer Jasper G 

2H Harry J Leonard 

2U Gabe A Jack 

2K Oliver B Felix C 

2T Pippy P Conor O 

2M Mitchel E 

Max S 

Samuel K 

 



 
10 

LOST PROPERTY 
 
Parents could you please check the lost property box located at the walkway near SACCS. 
 
There is a HUGE amount of jumpers and other items. 
 
Please ensure that all items sent to school have your child’s name clearly marked. 
 
 

PARKRUN 
 
Every week there is a contingent of Wellers Hill families both past and present who participate 
in Parkrun at Stones Corner and we would love to see you there. It is as simple as registering 
via the link below then turning up. The people who run it do a great job and everyone is made to 
feel very welcome. I will guarantee that there will be someone there that you know.  
 
Details: 
Where: Hanlon Park Corner of Junction St and O’Keefe St Stones Corner 
When: (Almost) Every Saturday at 7:00am 
Cost: Free 
Fitness Level: Very fit to “Point Me to The Bacon” 
Link: http://www.parkrun.com.au/stonescorner/  
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COMMUNITY NEWS 
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